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OSM.20/07
PROTOCOL ON RELATIONS BETWEEN OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY AND THE EXECUTIVE

The Overview and Scrutiny Support Officer (Dr Taylor) presented Report OS.07/07 enclosing the protocol on relations between Overview and Scrutiny and the Executive.

Dr Taylor reported that a key action of the Overview and Scrutiny Improvement Plan was the development of a Protocol on relations between Overview and Scrutiny and the Executive.  A Task and Finish Group was established consisting of the Chairman and Vice Chairman of Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee and the Leader and Deputy Leader of the Council.  The Task and Finish Group was chaired by the Chief Executive and supported and advised, particularly in relation to best practice, by the Overview and Scrutiny Support Staff.

In considering the protocol, Members made the following comments and observations:

a)
In response to a Member’s question Dr Taylor stated that the key aspects covered in the Protocol were matters that the group had identified as the most important areas, or areas that had problems and needed further work.

b)
Dr Snape’s recommendation stated that “the process of development of a Protocol is as valuable, if not more valuable than, the written document itself”.  Had the overall process of preparing the protocol been difficult?

Dr Taylor responded that the actual meetings had been positive and successful however the administration involved in organising the meetings had been difficult.

c)
Section 5 Speaking at respective meetings – The role of Overview and Scrutiny Chairman at Executive meetings was very clear but the role of the Portfolio Holders at Overview and Scrutiny still needed work.  The Portfolio Holders were being asked more questions but there was still little interaction between some of the Overview and Scrutiny Members and the Portfolio Holders.

Dr Taylor agreed that the changes were happening but it would still take time and reminded Members that it was the role of the Overview and Scrutiny Chairman to let Portfolio Holders know why they were at the meeting and what was expected of them.

RESOLVED – 1) That Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee welcomes the Protocol.

2) That the Protocol on relations between Overview and Scrutiny and the Executive be agreed.

3) That Chairs and Members of Overview and Scrutiny be encouraged to be vigilant in holding Executive Members to account.







